Superintendent’s Report

January 28th, 2019
I.       Calendar Committee

Now that the Calendar Committee has completed the work of developing a 2019-2020 calendar, the next step in the process according to new regulations before approval is to discuss it in an open meeting along with the committee or representatives of the committee.  The change is due to the recent push for a later start date while ending by Memorial Day and labeled as a tourism initiative.  Therefore, we will discuss the process, how and why the calendar was developed in the manner in which it was, and officially adopt the calendar at the February meeting.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
December 18th; Administrator’s Christmas Lunch - Louisville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A in December and June
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES/SCHS Project
The SCHS project is encountering difficulty as expected with the weather.  In order to meet the mid-February timeline to have the greenhouses up and functioning in order to receive seedlings and small plants, I approved a change directive (attached) to substitute rock in place of the remaining 22-25 loads of dirt that was supposed to be hauled in but could not because of rain.  The rock will serve the same manner as the dirt which is to develop and settle into a pad for the foundation of the greenhouses.  Although we will receive a credit for the dirt, the added cost of the rock that was substituted is approximately $9,000-$10,000.  Further, you will see a separate agenda item for metal benches and framework to go inside the greenhouses to replace the old wooden benches that must be re-built or repaired every two to three years.  Another cost savings that wasn’t anticipated earlier but found by Kevin is the current asphalt walkway between the baseball field and the old tennis courts.  Since drawings show that gate will no longer be accessible as a ticket gate, there remains no need to pour and pave the walkway, therefore, asphalt will be curbed behind the academic/athletic complex with the remaining area to be crowned for drainage and reseeded with grass.
TES is on track for the summer work relating to the floors now that the Reading Recovery Room and Trophy Case have been addressed.  The only modification to the floor will be to the current dark gray (black) areas.  Because of the color dynamics, TES has chosen to keep a natural color which will provide a nominal savings to the project.
VII. Road Department Building
Still waiting as Jim continues to request information for the BOE in order to make an informed decision.
VIII. BOE Officer Elections
Every two years the BOE goes through the process of establishing BOE Officers, appointing a treasurer, secretary, and selecting an attorney (every year).  Therefore, we traditionally have not held an academic spotlight so the BOE is afforded the opportunity to become organized for the coming year to include choosing general monthly meeting dates as well as the quarterly work-sessions.  Therefore, the agenda will look different as we begin with an additional “set” of action items considering legal counsel advised me long ago that although the Superintendent can chair the meeting up to the point in the agenda of regular our regular “action with discussion” items, best practice would be to turn the gavel over aa quickly as possible, thus the additional “set” of action items.
        IX.        Gifted and Talented 
In February, I’ll be attending the KAGE Conference directed at improving our current structure of G/T in Spencer County.  Through the years, this has been an area of concern of the BOE as it’s been included as a goal during my evaluative process.  Although I’ve served on the Council of Victoria’s Fellows through Western Kentucky University, I can’t in all good conscience say it assisted or added to overall G/T development within Spencer County aside from modifying the structure.  Therefore, I’ll attend the administrator’s institute during to see what other districts are doing with limited resources.  Although we have improved our program somewhat based on the structure modification, I’m still not pleased with the amount of student-teacher contact time.  Unfortunately, we can only do so much to serve our G/T students with two district positions and one IA.  In order to give G/T students more time to meet their potential, we will likely need to add a position(s) during the allocation process, be it section 7 or some other funding avenue once we determine areas of most need.

         X.          Old TES   
In the coming months, we need to begin thinking about “next steps” to the old TES building as I summarized in my Friday updates a couple of weeks ago.  The first order of business would be to choose an architect unless we are pleased as a group with the work that Kevin has done since taking over as the lead for Spencer County.  Once we have numbers to put with the demolition, additions, and modifications to the existing classrooms from the walkthrough we conducted earlier in the month, we should have enough information to make a decision in regards to our direction.  However, at some point shortly thereafter, we will need to make that decision before SCB spends any additional time developing blueprints, timelines, and working with KDE on our behalf.  I’ve asked Kevin to give us as much information as possible regarding old TES to include in the DFP process, but beyond that, I wouldn’t expect much more from SCB until we contract with them.  Further, I’ve been contacted by a representative from the Catholic Church regarding the purchase and/or lease of the land to include the old GED building as an added item of future consideration regarding the renovation project of the old TES grounds and facilities.     

       XI.
DFP
As we begin the facility planning process, I will need a BOE member to volunteer as a member of that committee.

      XII.
KSBA

Because of the price of boxed lunches at KSBA, unless you all choose otherwise, we can forgo the boxed lunches on the registration and eat together inside the Gault House or a nearby establishment.
